



Until next time.... Yours in Lionism

PAW PRINTS of 2-S2





Official Newsletter of Lions Clubs International District 2-S2

OCTOBER 2007

CALENDER OF EVENTS			INSIDE THE NEWSLETTER	
Oct	3	PSC Meeting	Page 1	DG Letter
Nov	2-4	Council of Govervenors	Page 2	New Members
		Temple, TX	Page 3	Lions Around the District
Nov	7	PSC Meeting	Page 5	Puppy Tails
Nov	17	Second Cabinet Meeting	Page 6	Enviromental Column
		Lone Star Convention	Page 7	PSC Notes/Peace Poster
		Center	Page 8	PDG Award nomination form
Dec		Light House Shopping Trip	Page 9	Lion Deaths/Gavel Travels/Gov Visits
	2008		Page 10	501(c)(3) tax-exempt status needs
Jan	19	Mid Winter Conference	Page 11	Club Classifieds
		Humble Civic Center	Page 12	PSC Information

Fellow Lions: Another month has come and gone already. One quarter of our Lions year is now history. Just returned from the USA/Canada Forum in Grand Rapids, Michigan. Several Lions from our district were in attendance. The weather was great and of course so was the Forum. Mark your calendars for next year when it will be held in Saskatoon, Saskatchewan. Lion Rick Reynolds will be discussing this with you in the coming year.

Lions Quest held its annual USA/Canada pre-forum seminar with a focus on training District and Multiple District Lions Quest Chairpersons. Lion Tony Austin, our District Chairperson, and Vice District Governor Barren Cagle were among those in attendance. Run by Lions Clubs International in partnership with local Lions Clubs, Lions Quest gives children from kindergarten to seniors in high school life skills needed to grow up with self-control and concern for others. Look for more information from Lion Tony and Vice District Governor Barren in the coming year.

Lions Clubs International is re-embracing the October Growth Award Program. You older Lions (in Lions service not age), probably remember the October Growth Award Program and its emphasis on membership recruiting in the month of October. Many clubs worldwide still recognize the program and continue to recruit a majority of their members during October.

How can your club obtain the October Growth Award? Banner patches will be awarded to the top three (3) clubs in each district with a positive net growth in membership during the month of October. A net membership growth of 3 is the minimal requirement to attain this award. These awards will be solely based on the WWMRs and MMRs received during the month of November. In addition, your club's name will appear on a page of the LCI Web site specifically designed to recognize achievement during the October Membership Growth Award Program.

So conduct a fun event, invite new faces to your club, consider our own "Lions Pride Night" and watch your membership grow!

Past District Governor Ed Stebbins from LCI Extension Workshop will be in our district October 1 through October 4 to help develop new clubs. Your M.E.R.L. Team, PDG's, Vice District Governor and yours truly are looking forward to PDG Ed's visit and training. Those that have been contacted and have agreed to help, please mark your calendars for those days. Training will begin the evening of October 1st, Monday. We are also in need of Guiding Lions to help in this endeavor, so anyone interested please let us know as soon as possible. Your help will be greatly appreciated.

District Governor Art Drouin

OCTOBER 2007 — page 1





CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™ practitioner

glenstærgjipl.com www.lpl.com/glensta

936-756-9870 • 800-398-1540

2125 N Loop 336 W, Suite 130 . Conroe

Secultion and advisory services offered through Linux Private Ledger (LPL) Number SASSISP

Conroe Noon Lions Club



1939-2007

"Celebrating 68 years of Community Service"



THE GOVERNORS CUP

One club from District 2-S2 will be awarded the traveling Governors Cup for the year.

The club in District 2-S2 with the highest percentage of membership growth from the banner patch contest will be awarded this Governors Cup.

Welcome New Lions

BROOKSHIRE PATTISON	Ralph Walker	sponsored by Lion Oliver Kitzman Jr
CONROE NOON	Mike Tindall	sponsored by Lion Mike Hansen
HARDIN	Alma Lucas	sponsored by Lion Dorothy Nettles
HOUSTON BELTWAY	James Peeples	sponsored by Lion Elvie Chambers
HOUSTON DOWNTOWN	Sandra Lord	sponsor unknown.
HOUSTON SOUTHWEST	Robert Mielke	sponsored by Lion Al Mielke
HUMBLE NOON	Barbara Bassett William Simpson	sponsored by Lion Mark Anderson sponsored by Lion Mark Anderson
HUNTSVILLE	George Shelburne Toni Abshire John Finney Stephanie Frogge Tanner Field	sponsored by Lion Glen Reader sponsored by Lion Brenda Lowery sponsored by Lion Joe Bradley sponsored by Joe Bradley sponsored by Lion Charles McDowell
KATY	Jon Strange	sponsored by Lion Bryan Lavers

To all our new Lions, WELCOME and to their sponsors, THANKS A MILLION!

0

Around The District



The **Bear Creek Area Lions** assists Bear Creek Assistance Ministries (BCAM) by delivering food to four needy households once a month. This club has started their annual HOLIDAY POINSETTIA sale for 2007. Contact any club member if you know someone would like to purchase some poinsettias.

The **Bellaire Lions Club's** annual holiday FRUIT SALE (oranges and grapefruit) is now ON. Prices are the same as last year and grower reports from the Texas Valley are 'Great Fruit' this year. Orders must be in as soon as possible. Fruit will arrive in Bellaire December 8th. Please contact Lion Keith Bowers at kebowers47@gmail.com for ordering information. The memberfs are planning a field trip to the Lighthouse of Houston in October.

'Legend of the Lion' Dinner/Dance and Auction was sponsored by the **Conroe Noon Lions Club** on September 20th at Lone Star Convention Center. These Lions are busy working on the Recycling Center and Eyeglass Lab. They have, also, been preparing for their first big fund raiser of the year. All membership committees have met and put into place recruiting plans, retention plans and suggestions for member involvement. In addition to having Lions programs at their meetings, Conroe Noon Lions have been out and about, visiting other Clubs. They continue to provide eye care in their area.

In October, The **Brookshire-Pattison Lions Club** will have a barbecue chicken sale. On September 8th, the Lions assisted the Pattison Fire Department with their annual fund raiser.

Great food and fundraising.

The **Deer Park Lions Club** is selling Casa Ole Coupons. Want more discounts? They are also selling Entertainment Books. These Lions continue to collected glasses and provide eye exams for adults and children.

The **Houston Aldine Lions** love to visit and have fun. They turned up en masse at the Houston Heights Spaghetti Dinner and the Huffman Ice Cream Social. This Club hosted their Zone's first group meeting. Bingo is their ongoing fundraiser. Three birthdays at their sponsored cabin at Boy's and Girl's Country Bike were celebrated with a big party hosted by Lion President Gloria.

A Bike Ride sponsored by the **Houston Cy-Fair Lions Club** will be Sunday September.30th at the Montgomery High School Athletic Complex. It starts at 8AM, and will have four courses of 25 miles, 40 miles, 62 miles and, for the really brave, 100 miles. They can always use some extra man/woman power, so please feel free to volunteer to help. Baseball season will start in September at their Baseball fields at West Little York and Gessner. They will soon be up to our eyeballs in snow cones, nachos, popcorn, and other wonderful concession fare! 300 used eyeglasses were collected this month and they sent 13 kids to the Texas Lions Camp this year.

The **Houston Downtown Lions Club** continues to hold a Soft Sell Raffle at the club meeting on the third Tuesday of each month. What a great way to raise some funds for their Administrative Account. Need your new Entertainment Book? This Club is selling them. They are preparing for their 29th Annual GGG Tournament. Sept. 18th with the 68th Annual Kickoff Luncheon for their Tom Shaw Sportsmanship Awards Program. These Lions collected 127 pairs of used eyeglasses this month.

What a success!!! Not only was the food delicious, but the turn-out was wonderful for **the Houston Heights Lions Club** Spaghetti Dinner. Thanks from this Club to all those who came to join them. A Special Thanks to the Huffman Lions Club who came out in force from such a long distance. Please keep an eye open for information on this Club's Pancake Breakfast. Also, mark your calendars for their September 25th fundraiser at

Applebee's, 2959 N. Loop West at 18th, 7PM until closing. Bring a Heights Lions Club's flyer, have a great meal and the **Heights Lions Club** will receive 15% of the non-alcoholic receipts as a fundraiser. For Heights 1st Saturday on October 6th, these Lions will set up a display representing the Club and promote club events and activities in front of Harold's "In the Heights" from 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM. Heights Lion Mark Roth is participating in the Koman Houston Race for the Cure. Donations to help with worthy cause can be made by contacting Lion Mark,

The **Houston Northwest Lions Club** had a barbeque chicken fundraiser on September 7th. This club tends as many as 15 eyeglasses collection boxes.

Houston Space City Lions furnished school supplies to students in need at two local schools. This Club is selling Entertainment Books to raise funds and they continue to collect used eye glasses for recycling.

Sponsoring Bingo and selling Entertainment Books are included in the fundraising activities of the **Houston Memorial Lions Club.** These Lions continue to collect used eyeglasses and have provided eyecare for three area students this month.

Houston Spring Branch Lions host Bingo at the VFW Bingo Hall, 9001 Long Point on Mondays and Tuesdays, 12 Noon and 1:30 PM .Come out and join them for some fun. This Club sponsored handicapped and diabetic campers to the Texas Lions Camp, and members rode the bus each trip to the Camp this past summer. Four members attended the Council of Governor's meting and camp meetings in Kerrville. This month 1500 used eyeglasses were collected by this Club and they provided 2 students with eyecare.

Way to grow, **Huffman Lions Club.** This Club is pleased to announce 4 new members. Their Annual Community Ice Cream Social on August 28th was a roaring success. This Club continues to collect used eyeglasses and provide eye care for their local students. Two students have been assisted with eye care this month. First grade reading books would supplied to 240 students by these Lions. Upcoming events for this Club include a road block on October 20th and the May Center Pumpkin Patch on October 6th.

The 6th Annual Humble Chili Cook Off and Car Show will be held by the **Humble Noon Lions** Club on Saturday, October 20th at the Humble Civic Center, 11:00 AM to 4:00 PM. This will be a CASI (Chili Appreciation Society International) sanctioned event. It will be a fun and competitive event. Please go to their web site, www.humblenoonlc/chilifest, to obtain cooker registration, sponsor and vendor forms and regulations. The public is invited for entertainment and chili tasting at a cost \$5.00 each They hope to see all you Lions there. These Lions provided 20 eye exams and eve glasses for Humble area students and they contributed to the cost of the tractor for the Lions Camp. This Club welcomed new members, Barbara Bassett and Bill Simpson who transferred from England.

Watch them grow! The **Huntsville Lions Club** inducted 5 new members in August. Sadly, they lost one member to death. Their service activities for last month included packing and mailing boxes of snacks to military men and women in Iraq, collecting 302 used eye glasses and collecting and packing for shipment 38 used cell phones for recycling.

New Waverly Lions Club members were guests at the National Night Out sponsored by the Hawthorne Civic Club. *The New Waverly Lions Club Community News*, an electronic and printed newsletter publication of this Club, not only serves the local Lions Club, but the entire community with news of their area. What a great ongoing project. To receive this publication, please contact their editor, Lion Ron at ronkolb@cebridge.net

Always Yummy! **Spring Old Town Lions Club's** Annual Spaghetti Dinner will be held on November 5th at Puffabelly's in Old Town Spring.

WE SERVE

District 2-S2 Clubs reporting this month have volunteered 3,422 hours of service to Lionism. 2,621 pairs of eyeglasses have been collected by these Clubs for recycling



ROAD RUNNER/COMCAST

It appears that a large number of Lions' email addresses have been affected by the changeover from Time Warner to Comcast. If you or any Lions that you know have a new email address, please send such address to our Technology and Information Chair Lion Terry at tslanders@comcast.net





NASA Engineer Helps Train Leader Dog Puppy for Future Leadership Role. Aries wearing her NASA hard hat when she joins Horowitz on the job site.

Cut And Shoot Family Lions Club



Home of District Governor Arthur Drouin

Houston East End Lions Club



Home of Vice District Governor Barron Cagle

PUPPY TAILS:

A report from Sandy Griffin, Leader Dog Puppy Raiser

2007 International Convention, Chicago, IL

What a wonderful trip, a Great Texan Lion International President and a beautiful city to spend my last days with Ivy Green #7. I had actually finished teaching her when she went to sleep in an auditorium of over 17,000 people. After the Convention it was time to return Ivy to her Leader Dog School.

When returning from the auditorium to our hotel, Ivy and I boarded a bus and the nice driver offered us the first seat (it was filled with packages he would have needed to move). I thanked him and proceeded to the next available seat, which was half way to the back.

Upon arriving at the hotel, most of the passengers stood to file off the bus. When over the announcement system came the bus driver; "Would the lady with the guide dog indicate if you need assistance!" I replied; "Thank you but I am fine!" When again "Would the lady with the guide dog come forward, I have two volunteers waiting to help you across the street!" A helpful fellow bus rider shouted to the front, "She is on her way!"

Finally I arrived at the driver's seat and quickly explained that I am the teacher of the dog, I am a sighted person and everything was fine.

I thanked him on behalf of Ivy's future partner. As Ivy and I proceeded off the bus, I was grabbed at each elbow by the two helpful volunteers wanting to help me across the street. They were both talking at the same time and I thought I was under arrest for impersonating a blind person!

When all was settled, I felt so good that so many people from all over the world wanted to assist, what they believed was a Puppy Raiser Texan who was Blind.

This is a true story.

The Year of the Super-Bug



In this day and age of faster, powerful things, this also includes bacteria. I have seen first hand what flesh-eating bacteria can do. Both my daughter and granddaughter have been infected with a super bacteria that overnight can cause a lot of damage to your skin and internal damage. Luckily her doctor knew what he was looking at and got it under control without hospitalization.

A teenage football player wasn't so lucky. On Monday he felt like he was coming down with a cold or flu and by Wednesday he lay near death in a coma. After a 3-month hospital stay he was left very weak and it took him the rest of the year to recover.

This super-bug is called CA-MRSA. This is a very dangerous staph infection. Three or four years ago it would target the elderly, debilitated and chronically ill patients. Now it is infecting athletes and perfectly healthy people.

How do you protect yourself and your family Here are a few doctor recommended tips:

- KEEP YOUR HANDS CLEAN. Washing your hands several times a day with soap and water is the single best way to combat staph. Teach children to rub their hands briskly for 15 seconds or as long as it takes to recite the alphabet.
- COVER CUTS AND SCRAPES. Any
 wound should be washed with soap and water
 and covered with a dry sterile bandage until it
 heals. Bandage should be changed daily. Pus
 from an infected sore can contain CA-MRSA.
 It is important to wash your hands after
 changing bandages.

- DON'T SHARE PERSONAL ITEMS. Tell your children not to use friends or teammates towels, washcloths, uniforms, clothing or razors. People who appear perfectly healthy can still carry the CA-MRSA germs. Shared sports equipment such as helmets, gym suits, gym mats should be treated with antibacterial solution after every use.
- SANITIZE GYM CLOTHING AND LINENS. If anyone in the family has a cut or sore wash linens and towels in hot water with added bleach. Wash all washable sports equipment with laundry soap after each use. Drying clothes in dryer instead of clothesline also kills bacteria.
- REMEMBER FLU SHOTS. Since the flu lowers your resistance to CA-MRSA getting vaccinated every year helps protect against both diseases.
- GET TESTED. If you have a skin infection that needs medical treatment, ask your health care provider to check for CA-MRSA.
 Many doctors prescribe the wrong drugs because they don't do a test.
- BE SURE TO TAKE ALL YOUR
 PRESCRIPTION MEDICATION. Even if
 your skin heals. Bacteria you leave alive
 today can morph into tomorrow's super-bugs.

The flu season is coming up soon.
The best time to get your flu shot is in
October or November.
Remember: WASH THOSE HANDS!

TT / 1	navt tima	
I Intil	navttima	

Lion Elaine Montgomery, Environmental Chair

Presidents and Secretaries Council 2007-2008

Items of importance:

- Newsletter project incoming up—please make sure Lion Terry Landers or Lion Judy Champion have your email address
- We need any possible entries for the news letter
- District contest forms—Lion Bob Kuchera has only gotten about 1/4 of the clubs entries
- upcoming club events
- Cleveland Lions Club 3rd annual golf tournament \$300 per team
- Heights Lion's Club Applebee's fundraiser 9/25
- Panorama Lions club 10/27 BBQ
- Waller Lions Club Dinner 9/16
- District information
- Lion Billy Chiasson—Sight first 2-so far \$105Million; Goal \$150Million help where you can!
- PDG Tony Braddick—District Convention 5/2-5/3
- Lion Chuck Martin Resolution—long and for amore than worthy candidate
- Lion Winnie Mae Eads—Peace poster—due data 11/7/2007
- Lion PDG Ronald Landers—too many items to list the minutes.
- Lion Bob Kuchera—District 15 clubs have turned in district contest forms out of 60 something
- Lion George Malone—McGruff—Great new animated puppets, contact for program
- Lion Chuck Martin-Lions Camp—3rd highest attendance
- Notable events
- Quarterly meetings where moved on and seconded and defeated overwhelmingly
- Incorporating Zone meeting was brought up in new business and no motion made or second rec'd

A big thank you for those who showed and participated. Please note for additional information please consult the lions 2s2 webpage. I cannot provide addition information.

Remember snap three times when you hear "Lions", email is the most effective way to communicate an I need your help imparting it's importance on the rest or our members.

Last meeting was 1 hour total, Let's keep it that way!

Lion Jim Bolt, President, PAS Council



LIONS PEACE POSTER CONTEST

Now is the time to get excited about the Peace Poster Contest. It is a great way to get involved with the children in your community.

It is exciting to see the talent they have. Kits must be ordered by October 1, 2007 from www.lionsclubs.org or telephone number (630) 571-5466 ext. 358. It can take 3 to 4 weeks to receive your order.

Contest is for students ages 11-13 as of November 15, 2007.

Please order your kits and get them to the schools in your area as soon as possible.

Deadlines: October 1 Last date to order kits.

> November 7 Turn the completed posters in at the P&SC Meeting.. November 15 The posters will be delivered to the District Governor,

who will, in turn deliver them to the State for judging at

that level.

If you have any questions or need help call (713) 861-8733 or e-mail me at lion.winnie.mae@comcast.net Lion Winnie Mae Eads.

OCTOBER 2007 — page 7

PAST DISTRICT GOVERNORS DISTRICT 2-S2 Distinguished Achievement Award Application

PURPOSE

The purpose of the Past District Governors District 2-S2 Association Distinguished Achievement Award is to "bestow honor upon those Lions in District 2-S2 who have shown outstanding leadership and service achievement to their Club, Community and District."

QUALIFICATIONS

Minimum qualifications for the Past District Governors District 2-S2 Distinguished Achievement Award are:

- (a) An active member with at least seven (7) years of service. This award is for living Lions only, unless the honoree passes away after being nominated.
- (b) Outstanding leadership and dedicated service to Club. Community and district.
- (c) Special achievements in, or contributions to, humanitarian service for those less fortunate.
- (d) At the time of the presentation of the award, must NOT be a member of any Lions Hall of Fame.
- (e) At the time of the presentation of the award, must NOT be a District Governor or Past District Governor of any Lions Clubs International District.

NOMINATIONS

The completed application form(s), will be provided to the Chairman of the District Governor's Honorary Committee. Said application may be made by any Lion in the District that is in good standing. The application(s) are required to be received by Februa 15th of each year and will be valid for that year only. If an applicant is not selected for that year, a new application must b submitted again to be considered for this award. There is no requirement to induct someone each and every year.

PAST DISTRICT GOVERNORS DISTRICT 2-S2 DISTINGUISHED ACHIEVEMENT AWARD APPLICATION

Applicant:
Lions Club(s):
Offices Held:
Service to Club:
Service to Community:
Service to Lions District:
Awards & Honors received from the community, non-Lions organizations and/or L <u>ions:</u>
Other achievements:
Submitted by:
Lions Club: Date:

SEND TO: PDG IRV WISHNOW 5235 BRAESVALLEY DR. HOUSTON, TX 77096

District 2-S2 has lost 2 great, long time Lions.

Lion Howard Hicks

Long time member of the Alief Noon Lions Club died on Sunday, September 16, 2007

Lion Lamar Watts

Long time Secretary of the Houston Heights Lions Club lost his battle with cancer Monday morning, September 17, 2007.



BRAGGIN' ON OUR LEOS

The **Bellaire Lion's Club** had record fall sign-up for the LEO Club at Bellaire High School. 105 new students applied to join. It is expected that at least 50 will complete membership.

As school begins, **Huffman's Leo Club** will, once again, get down to business. Collecting can goods for the local food bank is in the planning stages.

The **Awty International School Leos** are busy signing up new members and planning their activities for this school year.



TRAVELS OF THE BIG UGLY GAVEL

The Big Ugly Traveling Gavel seems to have taken up residence in Conroe. The Conroe Noon Lions still have possession.

What Club will go visit and help the Big Ugly Gavel travel? Where will it be next? Take 3 members to the Lone Star Convention Center on any Wednesday at noon to claim possession.

District Governor Arthur "Art" Drouin

Club Visitation schedule as of 9/20/2007

If your club has not made arrangements please contact: PDG Ronald Landers District Secretary as soon as possible.

rglanders@comcast.net

H: 713-468-1196

Baytown Lions Club Houston Sports Lions Club

Houston Spring Branch Lions Club

Huffman Lions Club

Houston Heights Lions Club Hempstead Lions Club

Houston Space City Lions Club

Humble Lions Club

Houston Northwest Lions Club Spring Old Town Lions Club

Klein Lions Club

Houston Cy-Fair Lions Club
Houston Westbury Lions Club
The Woodlands Lions Club
Conroe Noon Lions Club
Cut & Shoot Family Lions Club

Liberty Lions Club

October 9, 2007

October 10, 2007 October 18, 2007

October 22, 2007 November 8, 2007

November 12, 2007 November 13, 2007

November 13, 2007 November 15, 2007

November 16, 2007 December 3, 2007

December 4, 2007 December 11, 2007

January 9, 2008 January 10, 2008

February 13, 2008 February 21, 2008

March 31, 2008

Message from the Legal Division: New Member Benefit Program

I would like to share with you some exciting news about a new member benefit program. Lions Club International (LCI) has developed a successful relationship with CT, the industry leader in legal services. CT currently provides Registered Agent and other services for LCI. Through this relationship we have created a member service that will assist your Lions Club, District or Foundation ("Lions Organization") with incorporation filings, the formation of new Lions foundations and the completion of any other necessary filings at your Secretary of State office at substantial savings.

The services that CT provides are a cost-effective way to manage the business of maintaining your Lions Organization in good standing within the jurisdiction of your state or country. I encourage you to review the information below and to contact CT with any questions or requests. We are happy to bring this new member benefit program to you, and invite you to visit the CT booth at the upcoming USA/Canada Forum in Grand Rapids, Michigan www.usacanadalionsforum.org.

Sincerely,
Scott Drumheller
General Counsel & Secretary
Lions Clubs International
Legal Division
1-630-574-5466 ext. 300
legal@lionsclubs.org
www.lionsclubs.org



501(c)(3) tax-exempt status needs

Registered Agent Services

As many of you are aware, a delay in delivery of critical legal and compliance documents can be costly. These documents are typically delivered to the Registered Agent of record. The Registered Agent of record in some instances has been a former officer or member who has moved or no longer has ties to the Lions club, district and/or foundation. This has resulted in missed responses to legal action or compliance matters. CT is able to provide delivery and tracking of these critical documents.

Naming CT as Registered Agent

All you need to do is call CT at **1-866-331-2303**. Any required forms will be prepared and filed on your behalf to name CT as your Lions club, district and/or foundation Registered Agent. As an added incentive for Lions clubs, districts and foundations, CT will waive its filing service charge and absorb all state filing fees associated with the change of agent. Evidence of the filing will be returned to you directly - it is that easy!

Formation (Incorporation) Services

CT will provide all the services to Incorporate your Non-Profit Lions club, district and/or foundation with the Secretary of State and put you in contact with The Foundation Group to assist your foundation with all its 501(c)(3) tax-exempt status needs.

Annual Report Services

CT can assist in filing Annual Reports, which are required to maintain your Lions club, district and/or foundation in "good standing" with the Secretary of State. These filings are required in the jurisdictions in which the entity is registered. CT can handle the preparation and filing of these reports for Lions clubs, district and/or foundations.

Lions Clubs, Districts and Foundations Are Entitled to a Substantial Discount

Each Lions club, district and/or foundation may take advantage of these benefits at a substantial discount off published CT rates! Please refer to the Lions Clubs International/CT Rate Sheet for more details.

All it takes is one phone call

All you need to do is call CT at **1-866-331-2303** to change your Registered Agent to CT or to form a new Non-Profit, incorporated entity or foundation. If you prefer email, CT can be reached at <u>LionsClubs@wolterskluwer.com</u>.

CLUB CLASSIFIEDS

Do you need help working a fund-raiser? Place an ad in "help wanted". Do you have BBQ pits, building, tents or other items for rent? Place an ad in "for rent".

Any Club with a classified type ad may advertise their need or project for FREE.

All such information must be submitted to Lion Judy Champion
by the 10th of the month. jwallev@flash.net or calling 281 442 9707

REYNOLDS DEVELOPMENT "REMODELLING BY SKILLED CRAFTSMEN"



RICK REYNOLDS 936-441-9797 (OFFICE) 936-441-9799 (FAX) 281-686-0882 (CELL



These Ad's are busines card size 3 1/4 inches by 1 3/4 inches,

They cost \$100 per ad panel for the year, or \$25 a month.

This is a Way to say Thanks to a Great Lion or to show your Clubs pride.

The Pledge of Allegiance

I pledge allegiance to the flag
of the
United States of America,
and to the Republic for which it stands.
One nation under God,
indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.



"Honor the Texas flag; I pledge allegiance to thee, Texas, one state under God, one and indivisible."

(Face the Texas flag person's right hand over the heart.)

The Big Ugly Gavel
Which was collecting dust at the
"Harden Lions Club"
Is on the move.
Those Gavel theives from
Cut and Shoot Family Lions Club
went and got it, only to have that Other Club
Steal it from them.
The Conroe Noon Lions Club Have it now.



Decretory corrections and additions
If you know of a correction please contact the directory chairperson
PDG Ronald Landers
713-468-1196
rglanders@comcast.net

Updates can be found at the District website http://www.lions2s2.org/directory corrections 20062007.htm

Next PSC Meeting October 3, 2007 ** CHINA BEAR ** 15000 I-45 North

Dinner 6:00 P.M. Meeting 7:00 P.M.

The President and Secretary Council meeting has been moved. The new location is the CHINA BEAR RESTAURANT located at 15000 I-45 North

On the northbound feeder road, exit Airtex, both ways.

The cost for the buffet is \$13.00 per person, including tax and gratuity.

The food is buffet-style, of Chinese, American and Mexican food.

There are desserts galore and more than one ice cream machine.



2007-2008 OFFICERS

Arthur Drouin
District Governor

Barron Cagle Vice District Governor

PDG Ronald Landers Cabinet Secretary

Debra Harrell
Cabinet Treasurer

Terry Landers Newsletter Publisher

www.lions2s2.org

Lions District 2-S2 Lion Terry Landers Publisher 2015 Crestdale Dr. Houston, TX 77080-5303 tslanders@comcast.net

Prsrt Std Auto U.S. Postage Paid Cypress, TX 77429 Permit No. 361